
SCC Meeting          November 4, 2022 

In Attendance: Erik Best, Bruce Collins, Liz Johnson, Pam Broadhead, Christine McKnight, Jen Fisher, Jenn 
Smith, Rachel Pehrson, Amy Wilde. 

 

1. Approval of minutes from 9/9 meeting. Will be sent via email for approval. 
2. Digital Citizenship Review by Jenn Fisher. Discussed the safe internet protocols in place at the 

school currently, including filters and firewalls put in place district-wide. Discussed that phone 
use is becoming more of a problem. Current expectations are that during the day phones are to 
be on silent in backpacks. Apple watches are becoming more common and are a distraction. The 
idea to send an email of the school’s phone policy before the holidays may be helpful for 
families before Christmas. Also presented a list of resources available to help families teach 
children safe internet practices. 

3. Safe Walking Routes by Erik. Plans to talk to mayor concerning the intersection of 78th S and 48th 
W. Currently there is only one guard that crosses kids there. With the busy 4 lanes of traffic it is 
proposed to change route to cross E-W across 48th on the northside and have kids walk up to the 
crossing at Grizzly Way where there are 2 guards to cross 78th. It is too busy on 78th S to only 
have 1 guard crossing kids there.  

4. Playground- The playgrounds are ADA compliant currently. There is a parent working with the 
district to make them more wheelchair friendly so that students with wheelchairs can be 
included on the playground. The district will cover the cost minus $10,000 which the parent has 
secured charity and donation funding to cover. 

5. Videos were sent out to review what School Community Council is, what they do. There was an 
open house with Governor Cox 11/2/22. Bruce reached out to see if there is a recording of the 
Open House to share. 

6. Data Review by Jenn Fisher. The data comes from the state site, results of RISE testing.  There 
are still lingering effects from COVID. Absenteeism was much higher during the pandemic, it is 
coming back to normal ranges now. Reviews of proficiency and growth show that Hayden Peak 
is close to the state averages. The state recognizes that still more can be done to help teachers 
to help students. There are many new Teacher developments and programs. These are a 
significant change from the past and are helping students progress. 

7. Latino in Action- Amy asked about how this is progressing after talking about it the end of the 
last school year. Jenn said they are still working with the classes at Copper Hills to arrange 
scheduling to have their students come to Hayden Peak and read with ESL students.  

8. Next meeting: 1/13/2023 

 


